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Blessings to all the Vicars of the Parishes in the Diocese of UK-Europe and Africa, in the name
of the blessed Holy Trinity:

Dearly beloved in Christ,
I hope this letter finds you in good health and spiritual prosperity.

As we continue to uphold and strengthen our church’s ministry, it is essential to focus on revitalizing
the Akhila Malankara Orthodox Sushrooshaka Sangham (AMOSS) across our diocese. In light of
this, we are pleased to inform you that Fr. Binoy C. Joshua who has been appointed as the Vice
President of AMOSS will spearhead this rejuvenation effort.

To ensure a cohesive and effective rejuvenation of AMOSS at the diocesan level, we request your
immediate assistance in the following:

1. Convene a Parish-Level Meeting: Please organize a meeting with all the acolytes of your parish
at the earliest convenience. This gathering should focus on discussing the objectives of AMOSS and
engaging the acolytes in its activities.

2. Selection of a Parish Secretary: If your parish does not currently have a Secretary for AMOSS,
please facilitate the selection of a suitable candidate. Once selected, please communicate the details
of the newly appointed Secretary to Fr. Binoy C. Joshua promptly.

3. Provide the Details of the Secretary: Once the list of Secretaries from each parish is compiled, we
will proceed to convene a diocesan-level meeting. This meeting will serve as a platform to develop
a roadmap for the future activities of AMOSS and ensure structured coordination across all parishes.

We extend our sincere gratitude to Fr. Eldo P. Varghese and his team for their dedicated coordination
and leadership in the past, which has laid a strong foundation for our organization.

As we embark on this journey of renewal, we are guided by the Psalmist’s words, “For a day in
your courts is better than a thousand elsewhere. I would rather be a doorkeeper in the house of my
God than live in the tents of wickedness” (Psalm 84:10, NRSV). This verse reminds us of the
profound privilege and responsibility we hold in serving our Lord through our roles within the
church.

We appreciate your cooperation and look forward to your active participation in rejuvenating AMOSS.

Yours in Christ,

_,’l/

+ Metropolitan Abraham Stephanos
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